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Community Corner 

SO WHY WEAR SCHOOL UNIFORM? 
 

A sense of belongingï promote unity. 
SafetyðThrough uniformity, a childôs safety is reinforced. 
 
Save your good clothes for the weekendðhaving a uniform is just easier in the morning as you know what you will be 
wearing. 
 
Administration time savingðSchool uniforms are appropriate and easy. 
 
School isnôt about fashion statementsðmore time devoted to learning rather than making a fashion statement. 
 
No one gets singled outð uniforms reduce social  snobbery. 
 
Professionalismðcommitment to uniform helps develop organisational skill, responsibility and discipline within students. 
Skills that required in the workforce. 
 
TeamworkðSchool uniforms instil the spirit of teamwork and students  can feel proud to be part of a school.  
Togetherness ïa uniform helps children to form a bond of togetherness that may not exist without a uniform.  
 
Cost effectiveðmost importantly, uniforms are cost-efficient, as parents do not have to frequently spend on clothes for 
their children, thus benefiting them. 
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From the Principalé Janette Scott 

DIARY 
 

Report Collections ........... 12/04/17 

ANZAC Day Assemblyé..13/04/17 

Good Fridayéééééé 14/04/17 

Term 2 Beginsééééé.01/05/17 

Open Night éééééé.16 /05/17 

Gov Council Meeting é...17/05/17 

Queens Birthday ééé...12/06/17 

Student Free Dayééé...13/06/17 

What a huge 
month we have 
had! Here are just 
some of the major 
events that our 
staff and students 
have been in-
volved in over the 

last few weeks.  
 

First, thanks to Lauren Semmens,  
Aaron Struck, Mel Rossi and Mike  
Tanner , other staff and all parents, 
who dropped in on Sports Day on 
Thursday 9 March. Our school ovals 
were a sea of blue, green and red be-
cause the students and staff really got 
behind their houses.  Congratulations 
to the winners - Wirltu Eagles. 

It was great to see the effort put in by 
all students, who participated in the 
athletics and novelty events or were 
assistants on the day. It was also  
terrific to see how much students from  
Madison Park and Para Hills West  
Primary Schools enjoyed being part of 
our Sports Day.  
 
On Tuesday 21 March, we celebrated 
Harmony Day. Each year, our school 
takes time to reflect on how we work 
together as a community, and how we 
build strong connections and respect 
for each other.  

Students from Masamoto  
Agatagaoke High School,  

Thanks to Mrs Surman who, with help 
from many staff and community-based 
people, developed a full day program 
of cultural workshops for all Year 8-11 
students to participate in.  
 

My sincere thanks to Leonie Roberts, 

Aaron Struck, other staff and the Year 

11 Peer Support students, who made 

sure that the Year 8 Camp at Victor 

Harbor was so  

successful.  

Also my thanks to Jodi Hastings for her 
hard work and to the host families and 
buddies, who looked after our 12 Japa-
nese students from 12-23 March. They 
came from Masamoto Agatagaoke 
High School, which is north west of 
Tokyo.  
 

Our 2016 Annual Report has just been 
uploaded to the schoolôs website. 
Please have a look and see what a 
successful year it was for our students.  
 
We held our AGM and have elected 
our 2017 Governing Council. There are 
still vacancies if you would like to join 
this great group of parents, students 
and staff. Please contact me if you are 
interested. 
 
 

Finally, Term 1 reports will be available 

for parents and care-givers to pick up 

from the library, from 3.15pm Wednes-

day 12 April. Care Group and subject 

teachers will be in the library to talk 

about your son or daughterôs report until 

6pm.  
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LUKA LESSON POETRY PERFORMANCE  
 

Our Year 9 and EAL students were extremely fortunate to attend a performance 
by Luka Haralampou, aka Luka Lesson on March 8th.  
 
Luka is a spoken word poet and Hip Hop artist with two years international  
touring, 11 Writerôs Festivals, 7 years of workshop experiences and 10 years of 
writing. He has performed in many places including China, South Africa and 
New York. 
 

He was the Australian Poetry Slam champion of 2011 and the Melbourne  
Overload Poetry Festival slam champion of 2011. 
His performance for our students was truly inspiring. The students thoroughly 
enjoyed it and clapped, clicked their fingers, asked questions and called out  
answers to Lukaôs questions. Their behaviour during the performance was ex-
emplary.  
 

Every student I spoke to afterwards, was enthusiastic and positive about the 
performance. 
 
Jenny Fantinel 
English/ Humanities Coordinator 

HAZARD ALERT HA40 ï EPIPEN RECALL 
WHAT IS THE ISSUE? 
Four batches of EpiPens have been recalled by the manufacturer, Alphapharm. EpiPen is used in emergency situations 
to treat people who are having a severe allergic reaction (also known as anaphylaxis). 
EpiPens from 4 affected batches may contain a defective part that could result in the auto-injector failing to activate or a 
need to apply more force than normal to activate. This could result in a worsening of the potentially life-threatening 
symptoms of anaphylaxis or anaphylactic reactions. 
 WHAT DO I DO?  
�x��  inspect all EpiPens, including those supplied by DECD and those supplied by parents/caregivers. 
�x��           check the batch number and expiry on either the label of the EpiPen or on the end of the carton. 
 

DECD supplied EpiPens: 
If the EpiPen is from an affected batch return it to a pharmacy as soon as 
possible. The pharmacist will replace the EpiPen free of charge. 
 

Parent/caregiver supplied EpiPens: 
If the EpiPen is from an affected batch, return it to a pharmacy as soon as 
possible for replacement free of charge.  
 

The affected batch numbers are:  
 

Do not dispose of the current EpiPen until you get the replacement, and use it 
if required (being mindful that it may need to apply more force than normal to 
activate it). 
 
 FURTHER RECOMMENDATIONS    
 In a medical emergency, do not hesitate to call 000 if necessary. 

Batch number Expiry 

5FA665 April 2017 

5FA6651 April 2017 

5FA6652 April 2017 

5FA6653 April 2017 

DECD ALERT 
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